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Mapping Survey Course  Saturday 14th December 2013
Events  do not appear by magic.
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One of the features of orienteering  has always been  its dedicated groups of volunteers. Members who have given up their time to help put on events. Their efforts are the magic that puts on events.

Devon OC are, as a part of its revised development plan, to launch a series of workshops and seminars to help members develop their talents in the many skills needed to organise a successful Club. The aim is to train members so as to make the tasks easier. They will include courses for  planners, controllers and mappers. It will also hold sessions for such skills as helping run the results programmes for the finish. The aim is to strengthen the groups of volunteers needed to run Clubs events. 

First in line will be a surveying course organised at Great Plantation,  Bovey Tracey on 14th December 2013 attended by your Club Committee.   The Committee members will be lead by the new Chairman Nicholas Maxwell,  Steve Perrelle Club Secretary and Andy Reynolds Club Treasurer as well as the other elected members of the Committee. The Tutor will be Erik Peckett.

The aim will be to give the participants the basic skills needed to start  a survey to produce an orienteering map.  It will follow the syllabus for the new BOF Basic Mapping Course. Part will involve a presentation on the BOF Safety Guideline for Mapping.

The course will involve taking bearings, measuring distances and deciding which features are suitable for an orienteering map.

The Course will be repeated early next year and will be open to any Club member who would like to acquire the skills needed for this vital task.  It may also help to improve your orienteering. There will also be a session on using OCAD to draw maps. Details will be circulated later this year.

Erik Peckett 

21st October 2013

